










available for distribut e table outside the 
conference room, there was not a single document on 
right-wing oppression. That is a blunder, playing directly 
into the hands of Communist propaganda. 

I vote that next year we include three panels once 
again, but with participation of victims of right-wing as 
well as Communist persecution. That is very much in our 
interest. It is noteworthy that several years ago, during 
the Carter Administration, HA arranged a human rights 
conference with panel discussions. The HA staff was 
naively surprised when East Europeans and Cubans expressed 
resentment that only "Communist sympathizers" were included 
as speakers. In one case, when Isabel Letelier was trying 
to conduct a discussion, the Cubans and East Europeans 
repeatedly interrupted. One of the latter was finally 
allowed to join the panel, to loud applause. 

W$%@ 
To sum up, on ance, I believe the 

success for human rights and USG policy. And I see no f 

serious difficulties in eliminating this year's 
shortcomings in 1987. If you agree, I- would like to try my 
hand, several months ahead of time, at- arranging for 
inclusion of black South Africans in the guest list and 
possibly as one of the speakers. I also vote we prepare 
and get cleared, once again several months ahead of time, a 
guest list which will be more balanced politically and 
ethnically, For example, I would wager we could obtain the 
Secretary's approval for inviting a local victim of South 
Korean oppression, always depending on developments in 
Seoul, of course, 
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cc: HA - J. Montgomery 
HA/MLP - T. Williams 
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